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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, May 28, 2007

Motion No. 2
Motion: Councillor M. Corr
"That the Manager gives a detailed report on the history to date of the long planned Saggart Area Action Plan, stating if progress has been made in relation to this and if not why not."

REPORT

The Council has deferred consideration of the new by-pass road around Rathcoole and Saggart until the Outer Ring Road (currently under construction) has been completed.  The road as approved will be located to the south of Rathcoole and will extend from Keatings Park in the west to the GAA lands adjoining Rathcoole Park to the east.  Until traffic patterns in Saggart can be adequately assessed in the light of the opening of the Outer Ring Road it is not possible to determine the need for a relief road for Saggart and consequently the preparation of a Saggart Local Area Plan would be premature at this time.  
However work is ongoing in relation to a number of forward planning matters in relation to Saggart.  These include –
· Establishment of potential population from zoned lands and contact with the Department of Education and Science regarding the future provision of school places in the area.
· Preliminary work on a number of tracts of land zoned for development in and around the village in the County Development Plan e.g. Mill Road and Boherboy Road, which are infill in nature.
· Assessment of conclusions regarding a possible Conservation Area designation for Saggart Village. 

· Fortunestown Lane/Garters Lane, where the Council has already decided in Variation No. 2 to prepare a micro area plan.
